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SELECTMEN MEETING 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 18, 2011 – 6:00 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

-------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
Meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Kim R. Roy 
and Michael J. Schleiff present. 
 
The following business was discussed: 
 
 
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 
 
Bella’s Pizzeria II, LLC d/b/a Bella’s Pizzeria II Seafood & Grille 
This appointment is the continuation of the hearing that was schedule on January 
11, 2011 on the application for an Alcoholic Beverage License to serve wine and 
malt from Anthony Muscolino of Bella’s Pizzeria II, LLC d/b/a Bella’s Pizzeria II 
Seafood & Grille located at 319 Plymouth Street.   
 
The hearing needed to be continued because a new corporate vote needed to be 
taken appointing Anthony Muscolino as the Manager of the establishment.  Mr. 
Muscolino presented the Board with the necessary vote required to continue the 
approval of the application.   
 
Garron asked if he is just looking to serve beer and wine and he said yes. 
Muscolino was asked where would he be serving the alcohol and he said it will be 
served in the sit down area.  Garron also asked him if he completed tips training 
and that also has been done and he has submitted a copy of the certificate to the 
Selectmen’s office.   
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Schleiff, Board unanimously approved the 
Alcoholic Beverage License for Bella’s Pizzeria II, LLC d/b/a Bella’s Pizzeria II 
Seafood & Grille. 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
A. Emergency Declaration 
 

A state of emergency was declared on January 12, 2011.  The Chair, Troy 
Garron, was asked by Chief Carrico if he could sign an emergency 
declaration. 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Schleiff, Board unanimously approved to 
have Garron sign the emergency declaration. 
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B. Private Party at This & That Gifts 
 

Jacquelyn Rose wanted to know what she needed to do if she wanted to 
serve beer and wine at a private 50th birthday party (fifty guests) she 
would like to have at the business of This & That Gifts located at 300  

 
 

Plymouth Street on January 30th.  Ms. Rose is not the proprietor of the 
business but has permission from the owner to have this event at this 
location.   

 
Garron did not have a problem with this but wanted to make it clear that 
the doors remained locked.   
 
Moved by Schleiff and seconded by Roy, Board voted that a one day 
liquor license did not need to be issued for the event listed above but the 
following stipulations must be met: 
 

(a) There is no charge directly or indirectly by the proprietor of the 
establishment for the serving or consuming of alcohol. 

  
(b) The doors are to remain locked to the public. 

 
(c) Designate an adult to remain sober and in charge at all times. 

 
(d) Please inform your guests to park at the far end of the parking lot 

to provide parking for commercial establishments at this address. 
 
 
There being no further business, moved by Schleiff and seconded by Roy, Board 
unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------- 
Kim R. Roy 
Clerk 
/pjm 
 
 
 


